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Main Activities and Review of Performance

This has been the final year of the Triennium, where we continued to pursue our aim of supporting the most vulnerable, focussing on five targets identified at the start of the Triennium: Baptism support; engaging with older people; helping Asylum Seekers and hostel residents; improving our communication; focussing on our Worldwide links and African membership.

Having devoted extra money in the first two years to supporting Worldwide projects, this year we decided to stress our own AFIA holiday scheme (Away From it All) for families under pressure.  So we provided 
· 29 caravan holidays (mostly one week) for 60 adults and 69 children; 
· also 7 Awaydays for 173 adults, 134 children and 42 babies

We were helped in this by a grant from the Moulton Trust for £5000, for inner-urban Newcastle families, and from the Lady Grey Trust of £500 for mid-Northumberland families.  But a large part of the funding was achieved by money-raising by our own members, as well as organising and accompanying the trips. We have also provided Pamper days and led craft classes for vulnerable women in local refuges.  In most of this we have worked with other voluntary agencies to enhance their provision.
We have again provided over 500 shoeboxes full of gifts for homeless people, as well as gift bags for abused women in local hostels.  We have supplied 2500 bags of toiletries for emergency admissions to hospitals in the area.  We have supplied 80 Fresh Start backpacks full of necessities to prisoners released from HMP Northumberland.
New projects in 2018 year have included 

· Funding the purchase of household goods to vulnerable single mothers moving on from hostel accommodation into their own homes
· Buying play equipment to help the start-up of a playgroup on a new estate

· Funding holiday hunger and activity lunches during the Summer holiday for children and families.

All of this work is in response to our faith.  Our members meet in about 50 branches all over Newcastle, North Tyneside and Northumberland, where they worship together on many occasions.  We have also held several corporate events: a two-day residential at Shepherd’s Dene Retreat Centre, a Festival in Tynemouth, addressed by the Chief Executive of Mothers’ Union, and a Diocesan Eucharist in Alnwick.  We have also held 3 Trustee meetings and 2 Council meetings.  A highlight was the visit of the Saltmine Theatre Company with a very engaging performance of ‘Chosen’, the story of Mary Sumner – attended by about 180.
The Worldwide Mothers’ Union through a change of Constitution and emphasis, has now elected a Worldwide President from Guyana, and Trustees from all over the world.  We have also been deeply involved in MULOA – Mothers’ Union Listening, Observing and Acting – a conversation to help us see the ways in which we work best.  Over half our Branches have now taken part in a MULOA conversation. Alongside this, we are updating our data systems to make us more efficient by creating a central database of members.  In the Newcastle Diocese we now have 1023 members – a small reduction on 2017.  Thanks to all who have worked so hard to sustain our work, and to the God who sustains us.

Barbara Packer, Diocesan President 
